GASE 2892;: Appli. of CONTINENTAL

for a waterflood project in the
BAISH POOL, LEA COUNTY, N. MEX
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CONTINENTAL O1L COMPANY

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT 823 PETROLEUM BUILDING
NEW MEXICO DIVISION August 5, 1963 TELEPHONE: MAIN 2-4202
A. B. SLAYBAUGH
Divisiox SUPERINTENDEXT
t’ . V. C. EIS5LER

ASSIBTANT DIvVISION SUPERINTENDENT

, New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
] Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

Gentlemen: Re: APPLICATION FOR HEARING -
PROPOSED BAISH WATERFLCOD
PROJECT

We forward herewith application in tviplicate for

L permission to install a waterflood project °~ = the Baish (Yates)

: Pool located in Section 21, T17S, R32E, Lea County, New Mexico.

: As required by Rule 701, we are attaching a plat showing the
proposed waterflood areas and schematic diagrams of the proposed

water injection wells. There are no electric or radioactivity
logs available on any of these wells.

We should appreciate your setting this matter for
t -

hie earliesi convenient date,
ipurs very truly,
; & / ) .
| VT -or U
Enc,
! cc: State Engineer, Box 1079, Santa {e, N. M.
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SEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE
STATE OF NEW MEXICO P
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL
OIL COMPANY FOR APPROVAL OF A WATERFLOOD -
PROJECT, UNDER THE PROVISIONS OF RULE 701E, ;7 >
1N THE BAIS! POOL AREA LOCATED IN TOWNSHIP ( [/nyf 257 ¢

17 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO

Comes now Continental 0il Company and-respectfully
requests permission to install and operate a water{lood project
under the provisions of Rule 701E, in the Baish Pool Area,

Section 21, Township 17 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Lea County,
New Mexico, and in support thereof Applicant would show:
1, That Continental 0il Company is owner and operator
of the Baish “A" Lease which comprises the following
acreage:

Tounship 17 South, Range 32 East, NMPM

Section 21: N/2, SWN/4, N/2 SE/4

Section 22: W/2 NW/4

2. That applicant proposes to inject water into
wells lccated in the NE/4 of Section 21 which
are shown on the attached plat marked Exhibit
No., I.

3. That Applicant's Baish "A" Nos. 17 =2nd 18 Hili
be convertad to injection, and Twoe n3w injection
wells will bz drilled to form o 40 acre five-spot
npatiern

4. That produciion in the Baish Pool is at an
acgvanced svase of deplevion and vocovery by primary
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That Pneincering investigntions indicave that
vaverflooding in the 3aish Pool will be physically

and economjcolly feazible
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6. That all injection wells are or will be completed
in such a manner as to confine all injected
water to the Baish (Yates sand) Pool horizon,

The present and/or proposed status of all
injection wells is shown on the schematic casing
diagrams attached hereto and marked Exhibit I1.

7. That Applicant proposes to inject approximately
450 barrels of water per day into the 4 proposed
injection weils, Said water will be obtained
from the Continental Oil Company Baish "8" No. 12
well located in Unit L of Section 22, Township 17
South, Range 32 East, which is a Devonlan oil
producer.

8. That the said flood will be installed and operated
in conformance with Rule 701E.

9. That waterflooding the Baish Pool reservoir will
result in the recovery of hydrocarbons which would
not be recovered by primary methods and is
therefore in the interest of conservation and

prevention of waste.

Wherefore, Applicant respectfully requests that this
matter be set for hearing before the Commission'’s duly appointed
examiner and that upon hearing an order be entered granting
péTmissicn ¢C install and onerate a waterflood in the Baish Pool

as described herein above.

CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

s ) ) .
d !;/. szxwdxtdé;/b)

Xsst, Division Superintendent
Product:ion Department




BAISH "A" NO, 17

1Q_3/%" 0.D. surface casing set
Pu & 2t 69' and cemented to

surface with 50 sacks cement

Cement Tog - 970! _ (8y Temperature Survey
er-Gateviated)

‘If_m'>O,D. croduction casing set 8 2302!
A\ N -

and cemented with 175 SECKS cement

1 Cpen Hole 2302 f to_2380 ¢

0 - 2510




[ Coie A

BAISH "A" w0, 18

— —
—_ —
10 3/8" 0.D, surface casinz set
y N at_ 68! and cemented to
gsurface with 60 sacks cement
Cement Top - 320! ty Temperature Survey
or- -Catouleted)
|
7"  0.D. production casing set @ _ 2299'
4 and¢ cemented witin 250  sacks cement
Cpen Hole 2299 ' to_ 2387 :
TD - 2387

7"2/ .




BAISH "A" NO. 10 (PROPOSED WELL)

— -
B 7" ©.D, surfece casing set
4
at 250'  and cemented to

surtacs witn 100 sacks cement

Cement Top - 300 ($v Temperature Survey"
or Calculated)

3 Feriorations o Vvo_
E 2 7/8'1 0.D. noocuction casinz set & ‘22*_0_0';
A K

ani canzntad WIOT 36_0___—Msacks cement

1D snu,/or PUD 2Lkoo!




BAISH "A" NO, 11 (PROPOSED WELL)

] _
7" 0.D. surface casing set
4 N
at 250 and cemented to

surface with 100 sacks cement

Cement Top - __ 300! (By -Temperatune-Sucvey..
' or Calculated)

rern{orations ''fo

ISV A A g

Ea 27/8" 0.D. sroduction casing set @ __ 2400

Z,__,____.__]> - ; .
and cemented with 360  sacks cement

TD and/or PBD _ 240! e
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A K

D and/or

-BAEIEEE-N0y-320 (PROPOSED WELL)
Zocafed Gwit A Sec 2z -s7-3e

//“"

PR

i

A=,

/74

PAD

7% _C.D. surfece casing set
at 250! and cemented to
surfacs witn 100 sacks cement
)

<
Cement Top = 300!  (By Tewperazture Survey-

or Calcuvlated)

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

ClL CONSERVATION COMMISblON
& /U ¢ {

EXHIBIT NO. % c,(l,
L CnsE NO.___ (///* |
Ferforatione 'Y ¢o !
2 7/8" ornduction cesing set @ _ 2K00'
and cenented ""'i"‘-’h____,_}_G»OM-‘...-S?‘CkL ce:nt
2koo' .

LX L)




BAISHIATNO—I ( PROPOSED WELL)

locaséd st 3 Sec.2r =77-32
ST o

”
-

7" 0.D. surface ca88ing set

at 250' and cemented to
surface with 100 packs cement

2
Cement Top - 300’ (By-“nenpsnstu.e_s\mveu-
' or Calculated)

—

| EFOKE € EXAMINER UTZ
\‘?LL CONSERVATION cor m/m;\ipZ

X )
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JKG 2 |

-f’ EXHIBIT NO. A T

;' \,/\DL Ve R AR ST [ A I
! e
e T
perforations t o '

8" 0.D. nroduction casing set @ _ 2400' .

360 sacks cement

and ceranted ieh

Tn ansfor P3D __240Q!

/./, /'\/ _/,// /
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BAISH "A" NO. 17
22790 1

s {,

1Q_3/4" 0.D. surface caslng set

N at 69' and cementec to

surface with 50 sacks cement

— e

Cement Top - 970! (3y Temperature Survey
8r-Gateviated)

1
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Open Hole 2302 to_ 2380 '




BAISH "A" WO, 18

i — - "/‘
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10 3Z A" 0.D. surface casing set

y N 2t 68! and cemented to

surface with 60 s8acks cenment

Cement Top - 320! {ty Temperature Survey
e Lakor s hateds)

TEFCRE EXAMINER 170
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7" 0.b., production zaslng set €  2299!
and cemented wWitn_ 250 58BCUHS cament

Open Hole 2299 ' to__




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. __2892

Order No. R~ cé?c5?éféf

APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL
COMPANY FOR A WATERFLOOD PROJ-
ECT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
September 4, 1%3, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the “Commission," in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this day of _September , 19 63 the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,

Pluwia A Ttz ~_, and being fully advised in the premises,
FINDS:

{1} That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Continental 0il Company, seeks

authority to institute a waterflood project in the Baish Poo%*’

nea-County,—Mow Mexica. by the injection of water into the Yates
formation through four wells iocated in the NE/4 of Section 21,
Township 17 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, ILea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the wells in the project area are in an advanced
state of depletion and should properly be classified as "stripper"
wells.

(4) That the prcposed waterflood project is in the interest
of conservation and should result in recovery of otherwise unrecov-

avable oil, thereby preventing waste,
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CASE No. 2892
(5) That the subject application should be approved and the
project should be governed by the provisions of Rule 701 of the
- Commission Rules and Regulations.

IT IS THSEREFORE ORDERED:

\ (1) That the applicant, Continental 0il Company, is hereby
;authorized to institute a waterflood project in the Baish poo%x i
i"‘'i!'!—'?-'l"'C'U'.T!!'tSYT"!ie'w-lnieinn'-iaa-, by the injection of water into the Yates
formation through the following-described four wells deeakesl in
‘the NE/4 of Section 21, Township 17 South, Range 32 East, NMPM,
{Lea County, New Mexico:
) Baik hrwd(}u/o % be Lot rfajz-d'/knd WK Loy .._Qay%j
‘,ﬁA-19Q Eoel L.
‘h ‘pekl ho ll T fe Locatid £ 10yl ffrrm T N Lot 4R 2300 |
Ty Calt Lose . |
‘ﬁ1r¢”‘4()h,;(‘g,¢zz;/ J!jl“;f&!jf‘aw~7§; lt&42?L4L¢.a.up.zjb«2,ﬁ4gj~
(92;::‘6 f%‘,jﬁazzp.u/wu W2/ 4\04».? 7;0)11.9;

(2) That the subject waterflood project shall be governed

t
{

ij;by the provisions of Rule 701 of the Commission Rules and Regula-
tions, including the alliowable provisions thereof, and including
fhe provisions with respect to expansion of the waterilood p:oject.j

(3) That monthly progress reports of the waterflood project
herein authorized shall be submitted to the Commission in accord- |
ance with Rules 704 and 1119 of the Commission Rules and Regula-
tions.

(4) 'That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and yecar herein-
above designated.
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 4, 1963

9:00 AM. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter,
as alternate examiner:

CASE 2890: Application of 8, P. Yates for an unorthodox location, Eddy County,
New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to drill and complete an oil well in the Seven Rivers formation at
an unorthodox location 1435 feet from the North line and 1155 feet
from the East line of Section 12, Township 20 South, Renge 26 East,
Eddy County., New Mexico.

CASE 2891: Application of Continentel 0il Compsny for the creation of a new oil
pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicent, in the above-styled cause,
seeks thie creation of a new oil pool comprising portions of Sections
30 and 31, Township 206 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
said pool to be designated the Battleaxe Delawzre Pool,

AN CASE 2892: Application of Continentzl Oii Company for 2 waterf{lood project, Lea
\\ County, New Mexico. applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
\ to inscitute a waterflood project in tihe Baish Pool, Lea County, New
\. Mexico, by the injecd on of water into the Yates formation through four
i wells located in cie NE/4 of Section 21, Township 17 South, Range 32 East.
CASE 2893- Application of Murpiy H Baxter for comnulsory peooling, Eddy County, New

Mexico. Applicany, in the above-styted ceause, seeks & ordet Lurce-
pcoling ~11 nineral interests irn the Indian Hills Upper Pennsylvanian
Gas Pool underlyving =ll of Section 32, Townsuip 21 South, Range 24

East ., Kdiy Cow A )

| loynry o
Sl eX1 80,

Casll 2894 spplicacion of Murpi H. rolo location, Eddv County,
New Mexico. Applicant . o toe arove-so seeks authority to

drill his Talaon SLo

>
Jell Yoo 1 oot s wnorthoedox Indien Hills Upper
t

Vernsyivanian locatios dad Leet fvon the Yorth line and 473 feet from
the est line of Scction 32, Towssuip 21 Souta, Renge 24 Eost, Eddy
Counts worlexico

N

Couniv, qew rexico.
o rue duel com-
located in Unit

‘ County, New Mexim,
Dollsrnide-Devonian Pools

SHCI cpplication
applicac, »
nletiton (vonventd

of tos J0 B,

v
i

Loof sueotion 4l To P 2% Doula.,

T

to produce 0il Fron tae "ollaraide-Drinkzed

through par-llel wirizez of tuning,
CaSh 2894 applicatico. « Woxecw ool tor o teiple completion. oo Couniy. o Mexico,
Applicant i s-stvled cavse, Sechs approvel of . ne friple com-




-2-
No. 25-63

CASE 2884:

CASE 2888:

pletion (tubingless) of its L. R. Kershew Well No. 8, located in Unit

D of Section 13, Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New
Mexico, to produce gas from the Eumont Gas Pool and oil from the Skaggs-
Glorieta and East Weir-Blinebry Pools through parallel strings of tubing
cemented in a common well bore.

(Continued from August 21, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Continental 0il Company for a pressure maintenance project,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a pressure maintenance project by the injection of
water into the Dakota formation through its Table Mesa Well No. 25, lo-
cated in Unit K, Section 34, Township 28 North, Range 17 West, Table

Mesa Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(Continued from the August 21, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of the British American 0il Producing Company for a unit
agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the Jalmat Deep Unit Area comprising 10,568,81 acres
of State land in Townships 21 and 22 South, Range 35 Easi, Lea County,
New Mexico.




BY_THE COMMISSION:

BEFORE THE OXIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CASE No. 2892
Ordexr No. R-2566

APPLICATION OF CONTIMENTAL OIL

ICOMPANY POR A WATERFLOOD PROJ-
ROT. LR COUNTY, NEW MEXTCO.

] L ) ——1 R

ORDER QOF THE SSION

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

us.ptolbor 4, 1963, at Santa ¥Fo, New Msxico, before Elvis A. Uts,
Bxaminer duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
?n-uieo, hereinaftar referred to as the "Commission," in accordance
avith Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this_llth day of September, 1963, the Commisgsion,

'a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
‘evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Bxaminer,

RBlvis A. Utz, and being fully advised in the premiges,

ZINDS:
(1} That due public notice having been given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

mattar thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Continental Oil Company, secks
authority to institute a waterflood project in the Baish Pool
by the injection of water into the Yates formation through four
wells in the NE/4 of ssction 21, Township 17 South, Range 32
East, NMPM, Le2a County, New iexico.

{(3) That the wells in the project area are in an advanced
state of depletion and should properly be classified as “strippexr"
wells,

(4) Thet the proposad waterflood project is in thz interest
cil congervation and should result in recovery Of otherwise unrecov
erable oil, therepy preventing waste.

(5) That the subject application should ko approved and the
project should be governed by the provisions of Rule 701 of the
Commission Rules and Regulations.
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CASE No. 2892
Order ¥o. R-2566

IT IS YHEREFORE ORDERED:

; (1) That the applicant, Continsntal Oil Company, is hereby
‘authorized to imwmtitute a waterflood project in the Baish Pool

by the injection O0f water into the Yates formatiocn through the
following-described four wells in the ME/4 of section 21, Township
'17 South, Range 32 East, NMP¥, lLea County, New Mexico:

Baish “A* Well NMo. 10 to be located 990 feet
from the Yorth line and 990 feet from
the EBast line

Baish "A" Well No. 1l to ba located 990 feet
£rom the Jorth lime and 2310 feet from
the East line

Baish "A" Well ¥o. 4 located 2310 feet from
the Norxth line and 2310 feet from the
Bagt line

Baish "A* Well No. 3 located 2310 feet from
the Noxth line and 990 feat from the
Easgt line

{(2) That the subject waterflood project shall be governed
by the provisions of Rule 701 of the Commission Rules and Regqula-
‘tions, including the allowable provisions tharxeof, and including
the provisions with respect to exparnsion of the waterflood project,

L i)

{37 Thuat amcaltlhly prcgesco zepovts of tha watarfinod proiect
herein authorized shall be submitted tc the Commission in accord-

ance with Rules 704 and 1119 of the Commission Rules and Regula-
tions.

{4) That jurisdiction of this cause iz retained for the
antry of such furtlhwer orders »: the Commission may deem necessury.

DONE at Santa Pe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.
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AL L. PORTLR, Jr., le#bBoer & Jecrotary
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OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

September 12, 1963

Nx. Jason Kellahin
Xellahin & Pox
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 1713
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear 8ir:

Enclosed herewith is Commission Oxrder No. R-2566, entered in
Case Eo. 2892, approving thas Continental Baish Waterflood
Froject.

Accoxding to our calculations, when 211 of the authorized in-
jection wells have been placed on active injection, the maximum
ailowadie which this project will be eligible to receive under
the provisions of Rule 701-E-3 is 307 barrels per day.

Please report any error in this calculated maximum allowable
imwediately, both to the Santa Fe office of the Commission and
the appropriate diatrict proration office.

. In order that the aliowable assigned to the pryoisot may ks kept

may be kspt
current, and in order that the operator may fully benefit from
the allowable provisions of Rule 701, it behooves him to promptly
notify &oth of the aforementioned Commission offices by ietter of
any change in the status of wells in the project area, i.e., when
active injection commences, when additional injection or prcducing
wells are drilled; when additicnal wells are acquired through pur-
chase or uritization, when weils have received a response to water
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
®. 0. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

injection, etc.

Your cooperation in keeping the Commiassion so informed as
to the status of the project and the wells therein will be
appreciated.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTIER, Jr.
Secrstary-Director

ANP/Lx

cc Nr. Prank Irby
State Engineex Office
Santa PFe, New MNexico

0il Censervation Commission
Post Office Box 1930
Hobbs, New Mexico

p Case Pile Ko, 2892
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LAND COMMISSIONER
E. 8. JOHNNY WALKER

MEMBER

SOVERNOR
CDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

State of Nefw Bexics

STATE GEQLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. 0. BOX 871
SANTA FE

Mr. Jason Kellahin - etc 'o
, Fa

CootiTmen:

Enclosed herewith is Commission Order No. R-_2566 , entered in Case
No.2892 , approving the / R 7 PR -,
Water Flood Project. !

According to our caliculations, when all of the authorized injection
wells have been placed on active injection, the maximum allowable which this
project will be eligible to receive under the provisions of Rule JU1-E-3
is 7/ barrels per day.

Plsase report any error in this calculated maximum allowable immediately,
both to the Santa Fe office of the Commigssion and the appropriate District
proration office.

In order that the allowable assigned to the project may be kept current,
and in order that the operator may fully benefit from the allowable provisions
of Rule 701, it behooves him to promptly notify both of the aforementioned
Commission offices by letter of any change in the status of wells in the project
area, 1.e., when active injection cemmences, when additional injection or
producing wells are drilled, when additional wells are acquired through purchase
or unitization, when wells have recelved a response to water injection, etc.

Your cooperation in keeping the Commission so informed as to the status
of the project and the wells therein will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jx.
Secretary=Director
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CONTINENTAL Ol1L COMPANY

p. 0. BOX 460
Hosss, NSW MEeXICO 88240

PrODUCTION DEPARTMENT - 1001 NORTH TURNER

Hoges DISTRCE August 1, 1 6 TELEPHONE! 393-4141
L. P. THOMPSON gu ’ 9 7

District Manager
G. C. JAMIESON

Assistant District Manage? j/ ’//L'I
7

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box o0TT
santa Fe, New Mexico

ptpention of Mr. A. 1,. Porters Jr.»
Seoretary—Director

gentlemen: Re: Baish vate Waterflood
project .

order No. R-2566, arising out of Case No. 2892,
authorized a waterflood project in the YaﬁeS”rormation'in
the Baish pool, 1ead county, New Mexlco. You are heredy
notified that Continental oil company has abandoned the
waterflood project and has ceased injectlon of water, as
of this date.

Appropriate forms will be furnished, showing
change of status of the wells jnvolved.

vours very trulys

)

LPT—MEH \
cCc: New Mexico oil Conservation Commission
HobbS New texice

PIONEER!NG PN PETROLEUM PROGRE"}S S\NCE S A
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-
BEFORE THE
- NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

FARBIINRG YO, 6, M,
PMONE 325-1102

)
g IN THE MATTER OP: ;
=~ Application of Continental 0il Company )
- 8‘ for a waterflood project, Lea County, New )
~ Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled )
N - causae, seeks authority to institute a )
& waterflood project in the Baish Pool, Lea ) Case No. 2892
% County, New Mexico, by the injection of )
- water into the Yates formation through )
% four wells located in the NE/4 of )
- =] Section 21, Township 17 South, Range )
& Lk 32 East. )
. &g 'd )
ST A EEEE S R SO
- 1
re BEFORR: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.
: 5
=
PR {ﬂ
-y =
]
% | P~
5
14 E TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
M-

ALBUGUEROUE, M. M.
PHONE 243.6891

September 4, 1963,

K
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FARMINGTON, N, W,
PHONE 325.1182

N. M.

SANTA FK,
PHONE 983-3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

MR. UTZ2: We will take u» next Case 2892.

MR. DURRETT: Application of Continental Oil Company
for a waterflood project, Lea County, New Mexico.
MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin & Fox, Santa
Fe, New Mexico, representing the Applicant. We have one witness.
May the record show that he has been sworn?
MR. UTZ: Yes, sir, the record will so show.
(Whereupon, Applicantts Exhibits
1, 2a, b, ¢, & d & 3 were

marked for identification.)

JAMES P. BOYLAN

called as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, testified
as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

Q Will you state your name, please?

A YawmAae D VArvrY A

£3Y A (AN W + @ J_IVJ Al l @

Q Are you the same lMr. Boylan who testified and qualified

as an expert in Case 28917

A Yes, sir, 1 am.

Q Are you familiar with the application of Continental
0il Company in Case lo, 28927

A Yes, sir, based on two years of experience working with

this area.
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 2325.1182

SANTA FE. N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
FPHONE 243-6691

Q That is the Baish Pool area?

A That is correct.

Q  Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 14
Mr. Boylan, wouid you identify that exhibit and discuss the in=-
formation shown on it?

A Exhibit 1 is a lease plat of the Baish Pool and sur-
rounding area. The boundaries of the Baish Pool as defined by
Orders B-50 and R-842 are outlined in red. Further, the pro-
ducing formation is indicated for all wells producing within a
two-mile radius of the four proposed Baish Pool water injection
wells.

The Continental 0il Company Baish A Neo. 5 well located 1980
feet from the north and west lines of Section 21, Township 17
South, Range 32 East was drilled and completed December 8, 1935
as the discovery well in the Baish Yates Pool. This well was
drilled to a total depth of 2370 feet and complected for an in-
itial potential of 100 barrels of oil per day. Since this time
nine additional wells have been completed in the Baish Yates
Pool., However, four of these wells have subsequently been
deepened to the Mal jamar, Grayburg, San Andres pay and one has
veen shut~in, leaving five producing wells,

The only well producing from the Baish Pool that is not on

Continental Baish A lcase in Section 21 is the E. C. Donahoe

pes
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New Mexico State No. 1, formerly Roy H. Smith Gulf State No. 1,
located in Unit L of Section 16, Township 17 South, Range 32
East. On Exhibit 1 this well is shown by the former ownership.

Q Which is Roy H. Smith, is that correct?

A That is correct.

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

Q What is the current daily average production for Con-
tinental wells in the Baish Yates Pool?

A During the month of July these four wells averaged
15.5 barreis of o0il per day and 28.6 million cubic feet of gas

per day for an average gas-oil ratio of 2120 cubic feet per

i
|
[

barrel. The maximum daily average production from any one

well during July, 1963 was five barrels of oil per day.

PHONE 983.3871

BANTA FE,

Q In your opinion is this reservoir in the advanced
stage of depletion?

A Yes, sir.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 3,
will you identify that exhibit and discuss the information shown

on it?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A gxnhibit No. 3 reprecsents the performance of the Baish

ALBUQUERJUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

Yates Pool underlying Continental acreage. In addition to the
monthly o0il and water production, the periods of gas and water
injection are shown. As is shown on the oil production curvs,

the montinly oil production has declined to 452 barrels of oil per

®
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month in June of 1963.

MR. PORTER: It looks like it might have been in a

state of depletion when it was discovered.

MR, KELLAHIN: It could have been.

Q Would you explain what is represented by the intervals

FARMINGTON, N, M.
PHONE 323.1182

indicated as gas injection period and water injection period?

A From January, 1951 to April, 1952, 16,792 MCF of gas was
injected into the Baish Yates Pool through the Baish A No. 7.
From October, 1953 to October, 1954, 18,332 barrels of water
were injected into the Baish Yates Pool through the Baish A No. 17.
The Buffalo 0il Company owned and operated this property during
these pericds,

Q In your opinion did the reservoir respond to either
gas or water injection at that time?

A In my opinion, no. In both instances the injected
volumes were insufficient to effect any pressure i1ncrease or shuw
any response to injection.

Q what is the cumulative production from the wells that

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

are located in Section 21%

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6691

A The cumulative production from the Baish Yates Pool
wells located in Section 21 as of July 1, 1963 was 483,574

barrels of o0il, negligible water, and an estimated 900 million

cubic feet of gas.
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Q What is the APL gravity of the oil produced from the

paish Yates Pool?

A The gravity reported to the New Mexico 0il conservation

Ccommission ranges from 37 to 39 degrees API.

Q In your opinion is waterflooding of the Yates sand in

PHONE 3251

this area feasible?

A Yes, sir. While reservoir data is 1imited, the rule of

thumb of a barrel of secondary oil for every barrel of primary

oil recovered appears to have merit in this instance. pata to be

obtained while drilling the development wells will be used to

1

make a more thorough evaluation of this projecte. At the present
only the central portion of the pool containing approximately
910 acre feet 1is under consideration.

Q Will waterflooding tend to prevent waste and conserve

the natural resources?

A Yes, S1T. q3gnificant qpantities of oil will be re-

A}

VLS produced.

covered that could not otherwise

Q What 1s tf? prew-cted 1ife of phis waterflood project?

£

Approximately aine and one-half years.

PHONE 243-66

Q what type of injection pattern do you propose to use?
A A central L,0~-acTe rive spot will be used as indicated
on Exnibit HOoe *o this will involve drilling ©wo injection wells

1ocated in Units A and B, onc producing well 1ocated 1in unic G,
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PARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325.1:182

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERCUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

and converting one producing well located in Unit H to an ine
jection well,

Well No. 17, located in Unit G, was used as an injection
well in 1954 and will be so used in this project. Authority for
water injection into Well No. 17 was granted by Order R-363 of
September 17, 1953.

Q Water injection has been discontinued in that well at
the present though, is that correct?

A . That is correct.

Q Is this considered a pilot flood?

A The geometric pattern conforms to a five spot pilot.
However, we do not consider this a pilot operation. This pattern
is expected to first flood out the center five spot producing
well and then flood the outlying wells to the south. However,
add’ ..onal five spots may be desirable if performance data
should justify them.

Q Will all the ground water sources be protected from
contamination by this program?

A Yes, sir. Schematics of the oresent and proposed
casing programs were submitted by the Applicant as Exhibit Ho. 2.
It should be pointed out that in this area there are no fresh
water zones present, The Oglala is absent and the Santa Rosa

produces brackish watar.

®
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I should also like to point out that the schematic diagrams
have been corrected as follows: Exhibit No. 2-a, the cement
top behind the production string will be 200 feet rather than
300 feet. This will put cement behind the pipe from the surface

to total depth. The same change was made on Exhibit 2-b; on

FARMINGTON, N,
FHONE 2325.1182

Exhibit 2-c and 2-d, which are schematic diagrams for Baish
A-17 and 18 respectively, we propose to equip these wells with
tubing and packers as shown.

MR, IRBY: May I interrupt here?

MR, UTZ: If you care to.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

i3 MR. IRBY: Would you please identify the exhibits with
58
£¥ the wells? Mine dontt conform to your statementis.
0
-+
MR, UTZ: I was having a little trouble on that line
too.
A Exhibit 2~a will be an injection well located in Unit
A. Section 21, 17, 32.

MR. IRBY: My exhibit doesn't have any description on
ié it., Would you give me the well designation on Exhibit 2-a, then
£ each successive exhibit?

28
53

MR. KELLAHIN: Iiay I interrupt here a moment? Lir,
Irby, the well designations are being changed and that is one
reason we used this system of identifying the wells by location

rather than by well number., 7To avoid confusion in the future,
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FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 328.1182

N. M,

PHONE 883.3971

SANTA Fe,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALDUOUENO\JE, N, oM,
PHONE 243.6:591

those designations have not been filed with the Commission and
they will be very shortly. If we use one designation here today
it will be a different designation next week. That was the
reason for it giving it by location rather than by number.

MR. PORTER: Excuse me, if I may interrupt for the
moment, You are giving the location as Unit A?

MR. KELLAHIN: Thatts right.

MR. PORTER: And you are not tying it down to any
particular footage location?

MR. KELLAHIN: I suppose we could.

A It will be in the center of the Southwest Quarter of

Unit A.
MR. PORTER: It will be the center?
MR, UTZ: Center cf Unit A then?
MR. PORTER: No.
A No.

R, PORTER: If you could give us the location by the
footage measurement from the Section line,

A The location of the injection well in Unit A will be
approximately 990 from the north and cast lines of Section 21,
Township 17 South, Range 32 East,

iR, PORizR; Will you do that for the other exhibits?

MR. IRBY: That is Exhibit 27




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

N. M.
FHONE 083.3971

BANTA FK,

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE
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A Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Now Unit B.

A The injection well to be located in Unit B will be
located approximately 990 from the north line and 2310 from the
east line of Section 21, Township 17 South, Range 32 East.

MR. PORTER: Yes, sir. Now, on your Baish A No. 17?7

A The location of Baish A No. 17 is as shown ¢n Exhibit
No. ‘1.

MR. PORTER: And the same thing for No. 18?7

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Wait a minute. As shown on Fxhibit No. 1.
What is that location, do you have it?

A The location of Baish A No. 17 is approximately 2310
from the north line and east line of Section 21, Township 17
South, Range 32 East.

MR. UTZ: 2310 from the north and east?
A Yes, sir.
MR. UTZ: 1Is that what is shown on Exhibit No., 1 as
“lell Ho, 187
A No, sir.
MR, PORTER: 17.
A iio, sir, I'm locating lo. 17.

'R, UTZ: All right, That's the one that has been an

®

s T
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injection well all along and you intend to use it in the same
manner now?

A Yes, sir. The location of Baish A No. 8 is approxi-
mately 2310 from the north line and 990 from the east line of
Section 21, Township 17 South, Range 32 East.

MR, IRBY: That was No. 87

MR. PORTER: 18. 1 believe you did say 8.

MR, UTZ: Does that get your locations straightened
out?

MR, IRBY: Yes, it gets the location straightened out,
but it doesntt straighten out the exhibits that I have.

MR, UTZ: You mean as to the well name?

MR, IRBY: Yes, sir. That's the only designation by
which I can identify these on the exhibit.

MR, UTZ: Exhibit No. 2-a, just scratch out the well
name and use the location., The well is not yet named. Exhibit
2-b, the same. Lxhivil No. 2-¢, use the location that he gave
you with the well number, the Baish A No., 17 -~

MR. IRBY: The one which is marked 10 is now 17, is
that right?

MR, UTZ2: 1o. The one which was marked 10 is the
one that 1is 990 frorm iLhe aortheast in Unit A, That Exhivit 2-a.

MR, JRBY: Vait a minute, according to mine it's 2-c.

®
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FARMINGTON, N, M.
PHONE 32%.1182

SANTA FE. N. M.
PHONE 933%.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALEUQUERQUE, N, M.
P ONE 243.6691

MR. PORTER: You must have a different set of exhibits.
Off the record.
(Whereupon, a discussion was held off the record.)}
MR. PORTER: Back or the record;
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Boylan, having consulted with
the State Engineer, have you consulted with him in regard to
this casing program?
A Yes, sir. The casing programs as shown on Exhibits 2-a,
b, ¢ and d, as corrected, were satisfactory to the State
Engineert's representative. It is suggested we also proposed to
load the annular space above the packer with non-corrosive
fluid,
MR. UTZ: You don't intend to use a packer in the first
two wells?
A The first two wells will be slim hole wells with
2-7/8" 0.D. injection casing.

Lo

Mie UTZ: The ceienl cowmlug vack up luasilde {le surlace

casing?
A That is correct.
Q [By ir. Kellahin) What facilities will be provided

for quantity and pressure measurements of injected water?
A Flow metcrs and pressure gauges will be installed in

nrder to measure the quantities for each well.

{
b

®
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FARMINGTON, N, M.
PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 983.3971

SANTA re,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6621

Q What injection rate do you anticipate?

A A maximum water injection rate of 13,500 barrels per
month, or 450 barrels of water per day into the four injection
wells is anticipated.

Q What is the source of injection water?

A Produced water from the Baish B No. 12 “A" Devonian
0il well will be used. Laboratory tests have indicated fresh
water to be detrimental to the permeability of the Yates forma-
tion. It is for this reason and for convenience that salt water
is preferred.

Q Is there a sufficient amount of salt water available
for the injection program?

A The Baish A-12 currently produces approximately 1500
barrels of water per day, which will be sufficient for the water

injection requirements.

Q What will Le done with the produced water from the
project?

A It will be reinjected into the Yates formation.

Q What do you anticipate will be the total water require-
ment?

A Approximately 1,250,000 tarrels of water will be in-

jected for this flood.

Q You propose to operate this flood under the provision

o
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FARMINGYON, N. M,
PHONE 325-1182

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 92863-3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
243.6€91

PHONE

of Rule 701, do you not?

A Yes, that is correct.

Q Under Rule 701-E, what would be the maximum daily
allowable for the project?

A The maximum daily allowable for the prcject area is
anticipated to be 42 barrels of oil per day for each 4O-acre pro-
ration unit with a Yates weli thereon, plus one-third of 42
barrels of oil per day for each additional Yates well on a 4O-
acre proration unit.

The initial project area will include seven 40-acre pro-
ration units containing eight total Yates sand wells, for an
estimated maximum allowable of 308 barrels of ecil per day.

Q Were Exhibits 1 through 3 inclusive prepared by you
or under your supervision?

A Yes, sir, they were.

MR, KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer the
exhipits in evideuce,

MR, UTZ: That was Exhibit 1 and 3 and four parts of
Exhibit 27

MR. KELLAHIN: Thatt's right,

MR, UTZ: ‘They will be entered into the record withoutl

objection,

®




e

PAGE 15

{Whereupon, Applicantts Exhibits

l, 2-a, b, ¢ & d and 3 were

offercd and admitted in evidence.
MR. KELLAHIN: That completes the direct examination of

the witness.

CROSS EXAMINATION

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

BY MR, UTZ:

Q Now, your source well was your Devonian. Did you call
it the A or B=-12?
A - The water supply well will be the Baish B-1l2. I may

have called it the Baish A~12, but it is Baish B-12.

: :§ Q I think you did at one point. That water will be
g% from which formation again?
A The Devonian,
Q t is salt water?
A Yes, sir, that is correct.
Q Have you run any recent tests on the casing on the

No. 17 injection well?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

i -
: :
s A No, sir, we havsntt.
W m
g7 : , o .
Sy Q Do vou have any idea what condition that casing is in?
i
) A T cantt say for a Tact, but it possivly could need
repair.
Q Do you intend to test the casing and repair it, squeeze

it or aanyihing?

®
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- A If that would be necessary to contain the non-corrosive
fluid in the annular space we would, yes, sir,
Q Is this tubing that you are going to install in these
- iy
2z two old wells intermally plastic coated?
T~
9."’
- 2y A No, sir.
i
K
Q Or protected in any way?
A No, we anticipate a corrosion inhibition program for

the injection water.
MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the witness?
MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I have a question or two.

BY Mn, DURRETT?

Q I believe you testified that the average production

PHONE 983.397)

BANTA FR,

from these wells was somewhere in the vicinity of five barrels

of oil per day?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

< You would consider them to be stripper wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you describe to me possibly by unit the two

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

243.6691

wells that are going to have the annular space above the packer

ALBUQUEKGUE, N, M,

PHONE

filled with the non-corrosive fluid, I missed that?
A The two water injection wells located in Units G and H
of Section 21, Township 17 South, Range 32 Bast, will be equipped

with tubing and packers and will have the annular space filled

®
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with non-corrosive fluid.

One other question., I didntt get the location of the

producer here. Could you give me a footage location on that?

The location of the proposed central producing well
approximately 1650 from the north and east lines of
21, Township 17 South, Range 32 East.

1650 from the north and 1650 from the east?

Yes, sir.

Which of these wells are presently drilled? Is the

No, sir.

How about the well in Unit B?

No, sir.

The well in Unit G is drilled, is that correct.

The proposed injection well is drilled. The proposed

producing well 1s not drilled.

The producer is not drilled?

That is correct,

The iajcetion well on Unit H, is it drilled to date?
It is drilled and is currently on production.

iR. DURRETT: Thank vou, T think that?s all,

MR, UTZ: Are there any other questions? The witness

may be excused.

®
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FARMINGTON, N. M,
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(Witness excused.)

MR. UTZ: Are there any other statements to be made in
this case? The case will be taken under advisement.

MR. IRBY: The State Engineer offers no objection to the
use of salt water in this case.

MR. DURRETT: Mr. Kellahin, before we go off the
record, would you furnish the Commission with the descriptive
names of the wells as soon as they have been determined so we
can enter them in the order?

MR, KELLAHIN: They will be furnished, yes, sir.

MR, UTZ: How soon do you think you can determine that?

MR, BOYLAN: I believe that we could probably give it
to them now.

MR. KELLAHIN: We can give them to you now, the reason
we didn't feel like using them at the present time, if he used ihe
prasent decigngtion it would conilict with the wells in the
Mal jamar that are now being changed, which cause no end of con-
fusion, We can give them to you at this time.

MR. UTZ: Uhy dont't you give us a list of those desig-
nations at your convenience sometime today or mail them in,
either way.

MR, KELLAHIN: Mail them in.

MR, UTZ: UWe will take the case under advisement.

®
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